
 

 

Central Bedfordshire Council 
 

TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT MEETING 26 MARCH 2019 

Petition – Hockliffe Road, Leighton Buzzard, Resident’s Parking Scheme 

Report of: Paul Mason, Assistant Director, Highways 
(Paul.Mason@centralbedfordshire.gov.uk) 

Responsible Officer(s): Paul Salmon, Team Leader, Traffic Management, 
Highways 
(Paul.Salmon@centralbedfordshire.gov.uk)   

  

 
Purpose of this report  

 
To report on the petition to implement ‘Residents Only’ parking restrictions along a section 
of Hockliffe Road, Leighton Buzzard. 

 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
The Traffic Management Meeting is asked to: 
 
1. 

2. 

Note the Petition 

Reject the petition request to implement ‘Residents Only’ parking restriction 
scheme. 

 
Issues  

Background Information 
 

1. Central Bedfordshire Council received in January 2019 a petition to introduce 
‘Residents Only’ parking restrictions on Hockliffe Road, Leighton Buzzard, outside 
No.96-78. 

2. The petition was received from the residents of Hockliffe Road. The petition stated 
several types of non-resident vehicles utilising the existing on-street parking bays. 
These include residents of Pelham Mews, the staff and customers of the Vetinary and 
vehicles that have been present for extended periods without any identified owners. 



 

 

3. Hockliffe Road is a busy two-way road serving as a main access route into Leighton 
Buzzard. 

4. There is a local Veterinary Clinic opposite the above addresses, with an existing off-
street carpark, capable of accommodating 7-8 customer/staff vehicles. 

 
Options for consideration  

 
5. The installation of waiting restrictions other than residents only permit would adversely 

affect the residents of no.96 – 78. 
 
Reason/s for decision 
 
6. The proposal to implement a resident’s only parking permit scheme is rejected for the 

following reasons: 
 

a. The length of the parking bay outside no.96 – 78 is approximately 50m which 
is sufficient for the number of residential properties. 

b. The Vetinary has a minimum of 9 parking spaces which is adequate for the 
business/ property. 

c. The residents of the Pelham Mews properties have sufficient parking within 
their compound. 
 

Council Priorities  
 
7. Not applicable. 
 
Corporate Implications  

 
8. None. 

  
Legal Implications 
 
9. None. 

 
Financial and Risk Implications 
 
10. None. 
 
Equalities Implications 
 
11. None. 
 
Conclusion and next Steps 

 
12. The petition proposals are recommended to be rejected as the residents permit 

holders only scheme cannot be justified based on the current parking bay length and 
the number residential properties. 



 

 

 
 

Appendices 
 
Appendix A:  Petition Signatures 
 
Report Author: 
Nishil Parmar – Principal Highways Officer 
Nishil.Parmar@centralbedfordshire.gov.uk 
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